

King's Academy Lake Ozark, MO.

> Feb.24- Feb.28 Newsletter #24

Happy 100th Day & Dr. Seuss Week!!

A Note from the Teacher

Happy Friday!

if your child has books from home which they would like to bring and read during their reading time, I encourage you to send them with your student. Remember students are always encouraged to work on their homework in class once they have completed their in-class work.

Starting on Wednesday, March 5th we will begin the season of Lent with Ash Wednesday. Please join us for worship that night at 6:30 P.M. We also have a meal and fellowship time before church from 5:15-6:15 P.M. The teachers are the first ones to put on this dinner and it is going to be a Mexican Fiesta. We would love to see you there.

The 3rd quarter also ends on this day as well as spring break begins for The King's Academy.

Spring break is Thursday, March 6th-Sunday, March 16th.

School resumes after spring break on Monday, March 17th.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please give me a call or send me an e-mail. Thank you for your support!

In Christ, Mary Gasser

Parent teacher conferences for the spring will be held on Monday, March 17th - Wednesday, March 19th. A Sign-Up Genius text message will be sent to you with a link soon.

Fruit of the Spirit chapel is on Wednesday, March 26th.

The last Book-It calendar for the school year is due on Monday, March 31st.

Religion

During our religion time, we have been learning about the Good Samaritan.

This parable can be interpreted on two levels. On one level, Jesus was teaching that we should help anyone in need. On a deeper level, the parable points out the rejection of Jesus by religious authorities. The priest and Levite ignored the man who had been robbed and beaten. Only the Samaritan, hated by the Jews and considered an outcast, helped the half-dead man. In a way, Jesus was like the Samaritan. He was an outcast as far as the religious leaders were concerned. They rejected Jesus and His teachings. The Samaritan helped the injured man physically. Jesus came to seek and save people who were dying in their sins. He gave His life for them so that they might have eternal life.

Our neighbors are not just who we live next to at our homes, it is EVERYONE!! We can love our neighbor by helping him in any physical need. But the best way to be a good neighbor is to help him in his spiritual need by telling him of Jesus and His work of salvation. "For God so loved the world, that He gave His only Son, that whoever believes in Him should not perish but have eternal life" (John 3:16).

Memory Verse of the Week for 3-03-25-3-05-25 Due Wed.

Memory Work: The Ten Commandments

The Fifth Commandment: You shall not murder.

Spelling Words 2nd Grade

2nd Gradeplanning agreed sitting making stopped swimming jogged decided writing scrubbed smiled giggling

Test March 5th

Upcoming Events/Important Dates

*Wednesday {3/5}: PALS meeting at drop off upstairs in the Narthex at 8 A.M.

*Wednesday (3/5): 3rd Quarter ends today

*Wednesday (3/5): Ash Wednesday is today, and the season of Lent begins.

*Wednesday (3/5): Lent meal is hosted by the TKA teachers tonight and it is Mexican food. Please join us from 5:15-6:15 P.M.

*<u>Wednesday {3/5}:</u> Church for Ash Wednesday starts at 6:30 P.M. Please join us as we begin this Lenten season.

*Thursday-Sunday {3/6-3/16}: Spring Break-No School

*Monday (3/17): School Resumes after Spring Break

*Monday-Wednesday {3/17-3/19}: Parent Teacher Conferences. The Sign-Up Genius will be sent home in a text message with a link.

*Wednesday {3/26}: Fruit of the Spirit chapel

*Monday (3/31): The last month of Book-It is due to school today. No late calendars will be accepted.

*Wednesday (4/02): PALS meeting at drop off 8:00 A.M. in the Narthex